

Report of the Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny.


TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on Monday 15 February  2010.

Recommendations: 
None.
Actions: 
January 2010 meeting:

1. Chief Inspector Greener to provide information pertaining to the face to face surveys.
2. Chief Inspector Greener to provide details of the PACT meetings.
3. Information is outstanding for both these actions; an email has been sent through to Chief Inspector Greener requesting the info. – 16.2.10. Information circulated to members 3.3.10.

Today’s meeting:

Allotments:

1. Maintenance of the main paths to be considered.

2. Bernard Noon to action a maintenance programme for grass cuts and weed killing around allotments and main pathways.

3. Dave Robinson agreed to ensure the results from the allotment surveys is shared with tenants.

4. The suggested three letters in a two year period to provide greater leverage in dealing with eviction issues to be considered.
CCTV:

1. Karen Lucas to clarify the routine maintenance programme for camera's in the city.       
      Information circulated to members 3.3.10.
2. Thank you letter to be sent to officers for accommodating the visit by members. Sent 16.2.10.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny on 15 February 2010. Issues considered were:-
1. Progress report on allotments in Salford.
2. A visit by members to the CCTV control room.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny can be found on SOLAR 

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
  


DETAILS

Members Attendance

	Councillor
	Oct
	Nov
	Dec
	Jan
	Feb

	Cllr Humphreys
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Hill
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Dawson
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr King
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Coen
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Owen
	
	A
	
	
	

	Cllr Mashiter
	
	
	
	
	A

	Cllr Heywood
	A
	
	A
	
	

	Cllr Jane Murphy
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Macdonald
	
	
	A
	A
	

	Pamela Taylor (co-opted member)
	
	
	A
	
	A


 A – Apologies received.
Invitees: Dave Robinson and Bernard Noon.
Apologies: Councillor Joe Murphy, David Seager and Steve Dennison.
Issues considered:
1. Declarations of interest.
No declarations.

2. Question from members of the public.

No questions have been received.
3. Allotments.
Attended by David Crowe, Lena Crowe and Edward Down – allotment tenants.
Dave Robinson and Bernard Noon provided members with a detailed presentation outlining progress to date and future allotment infrastructure improvements.

· 11 plots have been brought back into use at Cleavely’s allotments.

· 1 plot brought back into use at Toad Lane allotments.

· 14 plots back into use at Cumberland Ave allotments. Work is still in progress and is due for completion March 2010.

· Details of the proposed new signage. This will be progressed with the Allotment Association.

· Ordsall Community Allotment Society; proposal to construct abut 20 new plots. Remedial work is being undertaken at present.
· Clowes Park allotments; presently consulting with the community re location of proposed 24 new allotment plots.

· With regards to the Allotment Rules and Regulations; these were discussed with the Allotment Association in February 2010. A number of issues were raised and these are being progressed with Legal Services. It is anticipated that they will be agreed by Lead Member in March and then circulated to allotment tenants thereafter.
· The waiting list for allotments is constantly rising. Plot sharing is being encouraged with those who may be finding it difficult to maintain a plot on their own. Salix Homes are offering the opportunity to grow fruit and vegetables in Salix tenants gardens.

· Officers would like to see an increase in the survey response rate. However David Crowe highlighted that they do not get informed of the results. Dave Robinson agreed to ensure this information is shared with tenants.

Issues raised:

· Lena Crowe suggested that with regards to eviction notices for non cultivation of plot etc, that three letters in a two year period would provide greater leverage in dealing with eviction issues. Dave Robinson agreed to consider this further.
· The possibilities of having raided beds with a permeable membrane on contaminated land to be taken into account. Dave Robinson agreed to look into the role of the Environment Agency in supporting local authorities in remedial work on contaminated land.
· Maintenance of the main paths to be considered.

· Bernard Noon to action a maintenance programme for grass cuts and weed killing around allotments and main pathways.
· David Crowe raised concerns on behalf of John Pooley, with regards to the high costs incurred in having to use Urban Vision rather than a private company to carry out work on allotments. Funding was secured by John. Discussions have been ongoing with Dave Robinson.

Members acknowledged the progress that has taken place over the last couple of years and welcomed future progress as discussed at today’s scrutiny meeting.
It was agreed to incorporate visits to various sites next time Neighbourhoods SC considers allotments (Cumberland Ave and Cawdor St were suggested). Colin Mannion - Cleaner, Greener Neighbourhoods Manager from Salix Homes to be invited.
Members thanked Edward, David and Lena for contributing to the discussions.

4. Visit to the CCTV control room.

Members very much appreciated the opportunity to look at the latest technology and the opportunity to view cameras in their Wards.

Karen Lucas to clarify the routine maintenance programme for camera's in the city. 

5. Work Programme.

Agreed.
6. Forward plan.

No queries raised by members.
7. Report from the January scrutiny committee.
Report agreed.

Karen Lucas to follow up on the outstanding requests for information and to confirm whether consideration has been given to holding some LPDG’s in the evening.
Response – Brian Wroe has written to the  Neighbourhood Managers and has asked them to give this their active consideration and to respond  with the results of those considerations. It has also been included on the agenda for the next Neighbourhood Managers' meeting, scheduled for Wednesday 3 March 2010.

8. Any other business.
No issues raised.
9. Date of the next meeting.  
Monday 15 March 2010. There will be a members briefing at 1.00pm with the main meeting commencing at 1.30pm.
It will be a single item agenda – ‘maintenance of our public highways’.
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